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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE/

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSE COMMITTEE
29 MAY & 3 JUNE 2019
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball - Town Clerk

Solar Lights

Purpose of Report
1. To update members on the recent installation of a Solar Light in the Quarry;
2. To determine provision for Solar Lights;
3. To agree a budget & tendering arrangements
Background
Members will recall previous discussions about the potential for installation of lighting along Victoria Avenue.  

Lighting is available via electric underground trunking from the entrance to the Quarry off Victoria Avenue to the 5-Ways Junction.  From there only a couple of lights are in situ; these being spurs from Highway Lighting Stock in the vicinity.

Enquiries were made regarding the potential costs for installation of a power supply, erection of columns and the necessary re-instatement of the resin-bond set.  This was costed in excess of £500,000.

Alternative provision was looked at and a local manufacturer offered the use of a solar column for a year to determine efficacy particularly in the environment of mature tree cover.

This exercised showed that there was potential for sufficient lumens cover to define a safe route.  The question however remains about the need to create some heritage feel to what are quite industrial columns and hiding the need for a large panel to capture solar energy.

Officers have been investigating the potential and believe that there are solutions on the market that could provide a solar option along the 1000m stretch for £2-3k a column.  It is anticipated that approximately 20 lights spaced out at 25-35m intervals would be needed to provide an adequate lumen level.

This would not provide the same lumen levels as elsewhere along the river bank that benefit from permanent electricity hook-up and twice lumen levels.
Rationale for Solar Lights

1. It has already established that hook up to a permanent power supply is not financially viable;

2. In the tide of Climate Emergency the Town Council would be seen as forward thinking in the provision of renewable energy lighting;

3. The Council has made a commitment to explore solar lighting in this area.

Recommended

1. That Officers proceed with Invitation to Tender for the provision of solar lighting columns along Victoria Avenue in the Quarry;

2. That a budget of £60,000 (£3,000 per 20 columns) is set for the project 

